
 

Orange Countywide Oversight Board 
 

 
Date: 9/26/2019 Agenda Item No. 10E 

 

From: Successor Agency to the Huntington Beach Redevelopment Agency  

 

Subject: Straw Vote of the Countywide Oversight Board Regarding Administrative Budget 

 

Recommended Action: 

Hold a straw vote regarding FY 2020-21 Administrative Budget for the Huntington Beach Successor 

Agency 

 

 

The Huntington Beach Successor Agency requests a straw vote of the Administrative Budget for Fiscal 

Year 2020-21.  The Successor Agency shall return in January with a request for final approval of the 

Administrative Budget with the Recognized Obligation Payment Schedule (ROPS). 

 

Under ABX1 26 and AB 1484, the Huntington Beach Successor Agency has a fiduciary duty to the holders 

of enforceable obligations (such as bond holders and parties to existing enforceable contracts) to ensure 

that these obligations are met and the taxing entities that benefit from distribution of property tax to ensure 

that proper amounts are passed through. After February 1, 2012, tax increment formerly collected by 

Redevelopment Agencies is held by the County Controller for distribution to pay off enforceable 

obligations of the former Redevelopment Agencies and passed through to special taxing entities such as 

school districts and other special districts. 

 

The Successor Agency staff and Board has specific duties relating to the management of former 

Redevelopment Agency assets required under California Health and Public Safe Code Sections 34180 and 

34181.  The minimum administrative allowance of $250,000 distributed to the Huntington Beach Successor 

Agency each year is used to offset a portion of the administrative costs associated with the wind-down of 

the Successor Agency. 

   

Staff submits the annual ROPS, Prior Period Adjustment form, and other related reports and documentation 

to the County and State Department of Finance as required.  The Huntington Beach’s Recognized 

Obligation Payment Schedule (“ROPS”) currently has over 36 outstanding enforceable obligations totaling 

over $126 million.  These obligations include bonds, loans, property tax sharing agreements, among other 

items.  The Successor Agency Administrative allowance is currently $250,000, the minimum amount 

authorized per Health and Safety Code Section 34171(a)(2). 

 

The current Successor Agency administrative budget includes personnel costs is $219,000 and operating 

expenditures of $31,000 for professional contract services.  However, this amount does not represent the 

full cost of administering the “wind down” of the Successor Agency.   The direct and indirect costs of our 

Agency Counsel, Successor Agency Board Members, Board Clerk, Executive Director, Chief Financial 

Officer, City Treasurer, and other staff is not included.  Additionally, no other costs, such as insurance, 

office use, and supplies have been included in the $250,000 administrative budget.  Since the dissolution 

of the former Redevelopment Agency, staff have dedicated a significant number of hours managing and 



 

providing information for the ROPS, Housing Asset Transfer review, Long-Range Property Management 

Plan, and other projects associated with the wind down of the Successor Agency.  The cost of these activities 

far exceed the $250,000 minimum annual administrative allowance provided to the Agency.     

 

A brief summary of the job duties performed by 25 staff members associated with ROPS administration is 

included below: 

 

 City Manager/Executive Director and the Assistant City Manager- General oversight of the entire 

dissolution process.  Attends Successor Agency (SA), Oversight Board (OB) Meetings and Meet 

and Confer meetings as well as numerous staff meetings regarding the winding down of the 

Successor Agency.   

 

 Executive Assistant to the City Manager - Direct assistant to the City Manager and Assistant City 

Manager in SA and OB related meetings, transaction processing (i.e. meet and confer related travel 

requests), document prep, scheduling meetings and entering payroll hours.   

 

 City Council/Successor Agency Board Members (seven members) – Attendance at Successor 

Agency Meeting, reviewing of all related materials, signing necessary Resolutions and other 

documents.   

 

 City Clerk/Board Clerk and Deputy City Clerk – Preparation, distribution and attendance of 

Successor Agency Meetings, certifying and filing all documents (ROPS, etc.), management of 700 

Forms and processing all Successor Agency public records requests.  

 

 City Treasurer and Finance Manager Treasury - Review daily cash in bank account on a daily basis 

and prepare report for review by Treasury Manager and Chief Financial Officer,  

Process/Review/Approve wire transfers, Monthly Treasurer’s reporting, attendance at meetings. 

 

 Chief Financial Officer and Assistant Chief Financial Officer – Review Annual ROPS, review and 

approve all bond payments and wire transfers, review and approve CAFR, annual budget, and 

attend Successor Agency meetings as required. 

 

 Controller – Review and approve all journal entries for monthly close, review and approve monthly 

bank reconciliation, review payroll entries, review payroll entries in general ledger, create and 

maintain chart of accounts for Successor Agency, and review Successor Agency information in the 

annual CAFR.  

 

 Assistant Controller – Review of the two bond statements and journal entries, analytical review of 

all monthly financial transactions, review and approve monthly bank reconciliation, update two 

bond spreadsheets, create and review Property Tax Sharing Agreements, prepare Successor Agency 

documents for annual audit; prepare wire transfers, prepare the annual ROPS, participate in 

Successor Agency meetings as required.  

 

 Senior Accountants – Prepare and process journal entries for monthly close, preparation of monthly 

bank reconciliation.   



 

 

 Deputy Director of Office of Business Development – Oversees all Successor Agency operations, 

from day to day questions to ROPS development. The Strand project is currently for sale and the 

Successor Agency will need to approve numerous assignments and submit the required 

documentation for Successor Agency, Oversight Board, and DOF approval.   

 

 Economic Development Project Manager – Assists in the oversight and the winding down of 

Successor Agency actions, projects and agreements. Process and manage purchase orders and 

contracts.  

 

 Real Estate Project Manager - Clear titles and other issues related to the former Redevelopment 

Project area.  Assists with property tax sharing agreements. 

 

Staff Contact(s) 

 

Sunny Rief, Assistant Controller, sunny.rief@surfcity-hb.org  

Kellee Fritzal, Deputy Director of Office of Business Development, kfritzal@surfcity-hb.org  

 

Attachments 

 

1. ROPS 20-21 Proposed Administrative Budget 

2. ROPS 19-20 Administrative Budget and DOF Determination Letter 

3. ROPS 18-19 Administrative Budget and DOF Determination Letter 

mailto:sunny.rief@surfcity-hb.org
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Expenditure Object Account  ROPS 20-21 Budget 

RORF Administration (350)

  PERSONAL SERVICES
   Salaries/Benefits - Permanent 219,000                              

  PERSONAL SERVICES 219,000                              
  OPERATING EXPENSES
   Other Professional Services/Operating 31,000                                

  OPERATING EXPENSES 31,000                                

Total 250,000                              

Revenue Summary  ROPS 20-21 Budget 
   Administrative Allowance 250,000                              

Total 250,000                             

Significant Changes

Pursuant to AB x126 and AB 1484, the Successor Agency receives RPTTF funding from the County Auditor-
Controller to pay Enforceable Obligations. The Successor Agency also receives a 3% of actual distributed
RPTTF in the preceding fiscal year, or a minimum of $250,000 for administration of the winding down of the
former Redevelopment Agency per fiscal year. Administrative costs associated with the "wind down" and
dissolution of the Redevelopment Agency that exceed the administrative cost allowance will be funded by
Other Funds, pursuant to State rules. Administrative expenses include: personnel costs, legal, and other
professional services expenses associated with the dissolution and administration of the Successor Agency.
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Expenditure Object Account  ROPS 19-20 Budget 

RORF Administration (350)

  PERSONAL SERVICES
   Salaries/Benefits - Permanent 225,000                              

  PERSONAL SERVICES 225,000                              
  OPERATING EXPENSES
   Legal Services
   Other Professional Services/Operating 25,000                                

  OPERATING EXPENSES 25,000                                

Total 250,000                              

Revenue Summary  ROPS 19-20 Budget 
   Administrative Allowance 250,000                              
   Other Funds -                                      
Total 250,000                             

Significant Changes

Pursuant to AB x126 and AB 1484, the Successor Agency receives RPTTF funding from the County Auditor-
Controller to pay Enforceable Obligations. The Successor Agency also receives a 3% of actual distributed
RPTTF in the preceding fiscal year, or a minimum of $250,000 for administration of the winding down of the
former Redevelopment Agency per fiscal year. Administrative costs associated with the "wind down" and
dissolution of the Redevelopment Agency that exceed the administrative cost allowance will be funded by
Other Funds, pursuant to State rules. Administrative expenses include: personnel costs, legal, and other
professional services expenses associated with the dissolution and administration of the Successor Agency.
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Expenditure Object Account  ROPS 18-19 Budget 

RORF Administration (350)

  PERSONAL SERVICES
   Salaries/Benefits - Permanent 250,000                              

  PERSONAL SERVICES 250,000                              
  OPERATING EXPENSES
   Legal Services -                                      
   Other Professional Services/Operating -                                      

  OPERATING EXPENSES -                                      

Total 250,000                              

Revenue Summary  ROPS 18-19 Budget 
   Administrative Allowance 250,000                              
   Other Funds -                                      
Total 250,000                             

Significant Changes

Pursuant to AB x126 and AB 1484, the Successor Agency receives RPTTF funding from the County Auditor-
Controller to pay Enforceable Obligations. The Successor Agency also receives a 3% of actual distributed
RPTTF in the preceding fiscal year, or a minimum of $250,000 for administration of the winding down of the
former Redevelopment Agency per fiscal year. Administrative costs associated with the "wind down" and
dissolution of the Redevelopment Agency that exceed the administrative cost allowance will be funded by
Other Funds, pursuant to State rules. Administrative expenses include: personnel costs, legal, and other
professional services expenses associated with the dissolution and administration of the Successor Agency.
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